
Agenda item 15 

To ratify a decision from February Planning Committee to set aside the second 

tranche of CIL income and the remaining developer grant (from the Church 

Road bus shelter), towards a replacement bus shelter on Church Road (Co-op 

side), pending further funding 

 

Planning Decision 

This is the decision from the planning meeting:  

027/22 To agree allocation of the latest CiL income and remaining 

developer grant 

Cllr J Willox proposed, and it was resolved to recommend that Full 

Council sets aside the CiL and remaining developer grant towards a 

replacement bus shelter on Church Road (Co-op side), pending further 

funding. 

 

Background 

A bus shelter (inc. install) like the new one on Church Road with 3 bays, perch 

seat, and full sides is circa £3,500+vat and the old one also needs removing 

Currently a total of £2,318 remains from the second trache of CiL and the 

developer contribution towards a bus shelter 

A further £1,200 (est.) would be required to order the shelter. 

 

Proposal 

It is proposed the council ratify the recommendation to set aside the 2nd CiL 

payment and remaining developer grant towards the bus shelter. 

 


